STONINGTON HOUSING AUTHORITY

EDYTHE K. RICHMOND

COMMUNITY BUILDING

September 9, 2008
Paul Huard called to order, the regular monthly meeting of the Stonington Housing Authority at 4.00 p.m.   Those in attendance were Paul Huard, Tom Reynolds, Beth Sullivan, Jean Cahill, Alex Bazydlo, Diana Shugrue.
The minutes for July 8, 2008 meeting were read and a motion by Jean Cahill to accept them as read, was seconded and accepted by all.
Treasurer’s Report

Tom Reynolds presented the treasurer’s reports for July and August, a motion by Beth Sullivan to accept the reports as read, was seconded and accepted by all.

Old Business
Waiting List Advertising
Alex Bazydlo reported to date no advertising has been done, but the complex has received and mailed out numerous applications.  Advertising will be done later this year.

Casual Help
Alex Bazydlo said the Easter Seals worker is doing a great job with the landscaping and has improved the looks of the complex.  He mentioned that he has hired  someone part time to help him catch up on tasks and that he can run equipment as needed.
No Smoking Policy
Alex Bazydlo stated that he has not received any information regarding a no smoking policy from the town attorney.

Tenant Commissioner Report
Jean Cahill had nothing to report regarding tenant concerns or activities.
New Business

2009 Budget / Management Plan
Alex Bazydlo said that he had received an email from Connecticut Housing Finance Authority notifying the site that it is that time of year again for processing and filing the budget / management plan.  He is starting work on the reports; Paul suggested he hold a meeting with the board to discuss the 2009 budget and management plan. It was agreed that Alex would have the report ready for discussion and amending at the next monthly meeting.
Annual Tennant Profile / Property Update CHFA

Diana Shugrue reported that the annual tenant profile and property update have been requested by Connecticut Housing Finance Authority.  She explained that CHFA emails the report(s) from the prior year and one just updates the information on each tenant.  The reports are due on or before October 24, 2008.

Vacancy Report

No vacant units.

 Correspondence


No correspondence.
A motion was made by Beth Sullivan to adjourn at 4.40 p.m. seconded and the meeting adjourned at this time.

Respectfully submitted,

Diana Shugrue

Recording Secretary

.

